
 
 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
 
The second meeting of the project Comenius Multilateral Building their Tomorrows, Today! 
SIROCCO! was organized from 26 February to 1 March 2012, in Don Benito, Spain. 
The following participants took part in this meeting: 
Portugal EPA: Sofia Tiago, Luís Reis and 7 students 
Estonia: Silva Sikk , Margit Rebane, Raili Reimets and 3 students 
Italy: Sabina Virdis, Francesca Nioi, Giorgina Bibiri, Lorenzina Marotto and 6 students 
Turkey: Murat Gencer, Mustafa Ekinci, Turan Karadeniz, Erhan Hobek and 6 students 
UK: Kim Johnson , Noreen Byrne, Susie Hitchings and 4 students 
Spain: 28 teachers and 20 students 
 
On 27 February, after the welcome meeting and the visit of the school facilities, all partners 
introduced themselves and showed their presentations concerning respective institutions.  
During the afternoon, on a teachers meeting, the following was said: 
 so far, and according to the plan, we did: 

-The project’s website 

-The logos 

-The logo contest 

-The questionnaires statistical study 

-Joint activities addressed to handicapped and not handicapped people as a group 

 
 Concerning the next meeting, in Turkey:  19th - 26th of May 

Istanbul is the cheapest destination – Murat can arrange flights from there to Kayseri - cheap 
flights (13€ to 30€) and  book the tickets. However, the Portuguese group has already bought 
the tickets leaving on 20 May and cannot change the tickets, unfortunately.  
According to the programme it will begin on Monday, but it is possible to plan something in 
Istanbul – Murat will arrange accommodation there and will meet the whole group and guide 
us on a city tour. We should take as many students as possible as it isn’t that expensive and 
they are trying to find a cheap hostel. 
 

 Concerning the logo contest, the partnership agreed that it could be done online, 
inserted in the project’s webpage. Therefore, the Portuguese team will send an e-mail 
to all partners with the exact polling dates. 

 Regarding the training needs questionnaires the group discussed the statistical study 
(already posted on the webpage). 

 For the next meeting, Murat and his team will prepare one or more in-service training 
workshops related to one of the four top mentioned training needs in the statistical 
study. 



 An activity for the pupils will also be organized by the Turkish team. 

 The project webpage was presented. 

 As about the first newsletter, to be released at the end of this school year, each partner 
must send the Portuguese team, in advance, information on project meetings, local 
activities and in-service training workshops ( Portugal on Autism; Spain on Bullying 
and Turkey on ????) in a very reduced form, including photos. The layout of the 
newsletter will be discussed through e-mail. 

 Every partner will contribute for the E-folio: with activities and pedagogical tools – 
plans, according to the application form. Each partner agreed to send the Portuguese 
team all the outcomes, activities and photos so everything is posted on the website. 

 Every partner will contribute for the E-FAQ (How to deal with Specific Special Needs 
- to be included in the Project web page) 

 
 
At the end, the partnership evaluated the second meeting. It was agreed that the meeting was 
very good, communication between partners was also very efficient and smooth, the whole 
team worked together and every opinion was taken into consideration.  
Apart from the meetings concerning the project work, the group had the chance to participate 
in some cultural and leisure activities according to the enclosed programme.  
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